THE ANNUAL LONGBURTON PARISH MEETING

MINUTES
Held in Longburton Village Hall at 7:00 pm on Thursday 14 April  2016
Object:   to inform the electorate and find out what the parish council can do for them.  
Present: Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Reagan, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Kell, Cllr Williams, CCllr Hall, DCllr Lawrence and over 34 members of the public.

 1. Apologies for absence – 
Revd Lesley McCreadie, Richard McNeall and Cllr Legg 
 2. Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 14 April  2016   

These were displayed on the website and noticeboard for public viewing.  No amendments received and therefore agreed.
 3. Guest Speaker
Rev Lesley McCreadie was unable to attend but Nigel Graves spoke about the Sherborne Food Bank, describing the processes and the systems that were in place for donation, collection and distribution.  Questions from those present were taken.  Should anyone wish to volunteer in supporting this worthy organisation all contributions would be appreciated (please contact either Rev Lesley McCreadie or Nigel Graves).
4.
A view from: 

 a) Dorset County Council – CCllr Matt Hall explained the changes that were taking place with regards to the Unitary Authority.  There is a target date for introduction in 2019 although this date might slip.  

He informed the meeting that road level 3 government approval had been received for roads within the Cam Vale area.  The District Council tended not to resurface roads on housing estates but Quarry Lane could be an acceptation.
 b) West Dorset District Council

DCllr Lawrence spoke about news from WDDC.  She outlined the move towards a paperless organisation and the savings this would generate.  She also updating those present on the changes towards the creation of a Unitary Council and how the decisions would be  arrived at.  


The WDDC aimed to accelerate home building and have allocated £300K from corporate projects reserve.  


The Dorchester Tourist information centre is being relocated to Dorchester Library 1/4/17.  


The Community infrastructure Levy (CIL) is now in place with the District and Borough Council acting as a separate charging authority and are the recipients of all money initially.  The neighbourhood proportion and a charge for admin 5% will be retained by the council (WDDC).  The neighbourhood proportion of receipts will be transferred to Town and Parishes on a regular basis, this proportion is 15% for the Town or parish with no neighbourhood plan or 25% if one is in place.


West Dorset, Weymouth & Portland Local plan was adopted October 2015 but the inspector recommended an early review to be undertaken as the housing supply was only just 5.3.  Following consultation an area at the bottom of Babylon Hill on the right hand side towards Neither Compton, part of Bradford Abbas has been identified as a possible site for 425 houses.  The consultation period is now closed and will be available for the next Local Plan in the next council 2019/2020.


The District Council are responsible for collecting council tax the amount of any increase as been limited to below 2% or £5 per year.  If the council wishes to increase this, then they are required to have a referendum.


The White paper issued 7/2/17 sets out ambitious lasting reform about the house building process.  From finding sites to building homes.


There are changes to the Dorset Councils Partnership Tree and Landscape from the 1/4/17.


Cllr Legg and Cllr Lawrence are on the Developing Control Committee, the Markets Committee.  Cllr Lawrence is on the Scrutiny & Overview Committee.  Cllr Lawrence represents the District as one of the judges for the best Village and Hamlet Competition and would encourage all visits to be involved.  Cllr Lawrence also attends Parish Meetings and represents parishioners.
c.)
Cam Vale Parish Council 
Tom Gilchrist reported on the activities of the Parish Council.  Cllr Nigel Williams was elected as Chairman of the Parish Council in June for the year.  With the resignation of Cllr Gilchrist, effective from March 2017, from the PC the Vice Chairman’s role will be shared on a rolling basis by the other Councillors.


Since the last Annual Parish Meeting for Longburton, Cllr Stephen Kell has joined the Parish Council.  The current Longburton Councillors are Cllr Kell, Cllr Baldock and Cllr Regan.  It would be ideal if there should be greater representation from Longburton on the Cam Vale Parish Council and if anyone was considering then please come forward.  


Depot Site. – Went onto the market – Sept 2016, 2 bids received & DCC are currently in negotiations with a potential developer and  hope to place contract very soon, before the end of April.


War Memorial Refurbishment. – The Parish Council continue to investigate how to make the inscription the War Memorial more legible.  Panel with Inscription cleaned just before Remembrance Day 2016 – now much cleaner but no more legible.  Having submitted a Planning Pre-Ap WDDC Planning agreed to have inscription re-cut.  Stonemasons thought granite unsuitable for re-cutting – due to inconsistencies and surface imperfections.  Current view – not to tamper with War Memorial.  Produce a new plaque with same inscription and place this somewhere in the area – probably on or close to the wall at the back of the War Memorial.  Both options require approval for mounting on the wall from the ecclesiastical Salisbury cathedral and for mounting on the ground for Planning approval.  At this point requests have gone out for quotations for the plaque which would probably be granite.
5.
Longburton Village Hall 

John Lowe reported on the activities at the Village Hall.  The Hall continues to be used on a regular basis, by Pilates, the Table Tennis Club, the Art Group, Village Café and the Garden Club.  Additionally, it has been hired out for numerous private events and parties, largely village related.  There have also been several significant events, including the Open Art Exhibition and sale, two elections and the EU Referendum.  The Village Hall Committee also organised several events – Croquet at the Gate Lodge. Call My Bluff, the recent concert by Leweston School, and the forthcoming Easter Eggheads Quiz on 22/4/17.


The Trustees gratefully appreciate the support given by local residents to events organized to raise funds for the Village Hall, without whose support maintenance would be a significant and continuing headache.


As an old building, the Hall needs regular maintenance and occasional improvements, and the major expense last year was the replacement of the leaking flat roof.  We were fortunate in receiving grants from both the County Council and Cam Vale Parish Council, towards the £2000 cost.  There have also been problems with damp under the floor in the main hall, and arrangements are being made to excavate and drain the border outside the main window.  It had been intended to redecorate the main hall, but this may have to be postponed until a decision has been made about a possible new hall at the depot site.


Should the Village Hall Committee be formally asked to sell the present hall to help fund a new hall, a special meeting would be called and advertised to seek the views of local residents.  The deeds provide that, if the majority of those present agree that the hall should be sold, the Trustees may then seek the approval of the Charities Commission.  The present Trustees have already agreed to consider such a request open mindedly.


This will be discussed at the Village Hall Annual General Meeting to be held on 25/4/17 at 7.30pm.  We need to hear your views, so please try and attend and give your support.

6.
Does Longburton want a new village hall – and if so how is this to be achieved?

Cllr Nigel Williams reported: - We, as a community, have a one off opportunity to capitalise on the situation we find ourselves in.  We have an old Grade 2 listed Village Hall which is expensive to maintain.  CVPC have a windfall of some £200K from DCC on the sale of the Depot Site that must be spent on amenities there.  Otherwise we could well lose the money.  We have the current Village Hall Committee that are in favour in principle of a new Village Hall on the Depot Site with the proviso that the new facility is larger and better suited to the needs of everyone.  Indeed, they have said it should be a modern building at least large enough for 2 tennis tables and 2 short mat bowls mats, and hopefully, a badminton court.


The purchasers of the Depot Site are in the last stages of buying it.  We have had a meeting with them as well as the vendors in DCC Offices in Dorchester 2 weeks ago.  The purchasers have an obligation to make provision for space for a new Village Hall with parking and a children’s play area.  They are very much onside with us.


So we have £200K but will need to sell the existing Village Hall in order to build the new one.  Three of us, Tom Gilchrist and I representing CVPC and the Village Hall Trustee, John Lowe, had a meeting with WDDC Planners on Monday to sound them out with respect to a change of use of the existing to residential use and to explain to us what was involved in achieving planning permission so that it could be sold as such.  It was a productive meeting and I’m glad to report that the Planners are on-side in principle.  


There is one major building block outstanding and that is your support.  This project will not go ahead with the Planners or the Village Hall Trustees without overwhelming support from the village in a questionnaire.  At the end of this discussion, I’d like to ask for a show of hands to gauge this support, then we will proceed to a  questionnaire to finally decide whether we go forward or not.


This project is being taken forward by Tom Gilchrist, John Lowe and myself at present, but we will need other expertise in the form of a New Village Hall Committee so please do consider joining us.  We are looking for experience in:

· Legal work

· Architecture

· Business Plans

· Administration

· Building / experience

· Planning System Knowledge

· Manage bookings

· Cleaning.

There may be a gap in availability of a Village Hall between the sale of the existing and completion of the new one.  We believe we can meet this gap through the use of the Church, the Skittle Alley in the Pub and John Lawrence’s Barn, all being well.

Timescale?  Sale of the Village Hall by the end of this year and start of the new build next Spring.  The developer plans to start work on the site with building in Jan/Feb.
There was a show of hands showing unanimous support in principle of the sale of the existing village Hall in favour of a new build on the Depot Site with the proviso that it is bigger than the existing Village Hall.
7.
Longburton Fund 

This Fund offers financial assistance to residents on modest incomes, in Longburton and surrounding parishes, by way of grants or the purchase of goods.  Help can also be given to children, such as grants towards courses or the purchase of musical instruments, and exceptionally grants can be made to village organisations.  Investment income is just over £440 a year and currently there is over £11,000 available.


No applications were made last year, although I have recently received a request for help.

The Trust’s money is there to give help locally, so if anyone is aware of any resident who could benefit, please let us know (the information is totally confidential).  Applications towards the personal development of students are always welcomed, so if you know of any local person with leadership potential, or whose self-esteem or confidence needs boosting, please let me know.

8.
Longburton Recreation Trust

Last APM agreed money held in LRT should be transferred to the PC and managed together with the remains of the S106 money from the Whistle water development.


The LRT funds totalled £3336.  The S106 WW funds £2278.  New grand total available for LB recreational use is £5614.

9.
Parish Council website
Cllr Baldock reported on the website – www.camvaleparishcouncil.co.uk – it covers Longburton, Lillington, Holnest and Leweston.  There are now videos photos, agendas, minutes and information from the Parish Council on the website. If there is anything required by anyone they can complete the form on the website and submit.  
10.
Speedwatch  - 
As Richard McNeall, the new SW co-ordinator couldn't be available Chris Squires read out his Speedwatch report.  

During the last 12 months Longburton Speedwatch team has continued to operate as regularly as possible, aiming to complete up to 2 shifts a week.


Our thanks go to Chris and Gerry Squires who launched the team and led the administration of the scheme until earlier this year.  Richard and Susanna McNeall have taken over the Co-ordinator’s role recently.


Unfortunately the number of volunteers has diminished and there are now 10 volunteers, one of whom is on a 2 month break from duties.


We usually target a half hour session between 08700 and 0920, or an afternoon between 1430 and 1730.  The average numbers of cars padding thought he village during this time is between 350 and 400 vehicles per hour.


A typical session will see 2-5 cars exceeding the 30mph limit.  The majority of these will be exceeding 40mph.


Sites most commonly used are Quarry Lane, opposite the Methodist Chapel and the corner of King’s Close.


It is hoped that a recruitment drive in the Longburton News will bring forward more volunteers for this valuable community activity.


Charlotte Smith asked if Speedwatch could monitor on the Leweston Road.  Chris Squires replied that they were limited in the areas where they can monitor based on clearance from the police.  If she wishes this area to be done then if she could formally request it in writing then they will look into it.

11.
Homewatch – report by Jim Kerr

Home watch was created in 2002 and broadly speaking operates the same framework as reported last year.  There are 8 Divisions within the village.  Jim Kerr has responsibility to check all police information which is copied to division leaders.  This information is then circulated.  Homewatch do use emails but like to keep the personal contact.  Jim Kerr thanked his supporters for all their help.  
12.
Long Burton & District News  
Richard Robbins reported that they recently celebrated the 40 anniversary edition which was a colour edition.  Griff Griffiths is standing down as the treasurer at the next AGM, after 20 years of service.  The News urgently need a new Treasurer.  


Thanks was given to all delivers for their support and also to the Committee for support of articles.  Thanks to the whole team.  

13.
Matters Raised by Longburton Parishioners - No matters were raised.

Minutes will be available on noticeboards and on the Parish Council website @   
http://www.camvaleparishcouncil.co.uk/ 
